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Dear  

Re: OIA request- Information provided by Auckland Regional Dental Service 

Thank you for your Official Information Act request received 4 December 2019 seeking information 

from Waitemata District Health Board (DHB) about correspondence between the Auckland Regional 

Dental Service (ARDS) and schools about sugary drinks and food . 

Before responding to your specific questions, it may be useful to provide some context about our 

services. 

Waitemata DHB serves a population of more than 630,000 across the North Shore, Waitakere and 

Rodney areas, the largest and one of the most rapidly growing DHBs in the country. We are the 

largest employer in the district, employing around 7,500 people across more than 80 different 

locations. 

In addition to providing services to our own population, we are also the metropolitan Auckland 

provider of forensic psychiatry, child disability services, child community dental services and 

community alcohol and drug services. 

ARDS provides oral health and dental services to approximately 280,000 preschool and school aged 

children, up to and including school year eight students, living in the Auckland metropolitan area. 

The service is managed by Waitemata District Health Board on behalf of the three Auckland 

metropolitan DHBs (that is, Auckland DHB, Counties Manukau Health and Waitemata DHB) and is 

provided from 83 clinics. 

In response to your request, we are able to provide the following information: 

Since January 12019, copies of any correspondence between the Auckland Regional Dental 

Service (ARDS) and schools or school representatives regarding the sale and provision of sugary 

drink or food within schools. 

While there has been no correspondence in this regard over this time period, ARDS recognises the 

importance of oral health promotion and disease prevention education. As we are not a health 

promotion agency but an assessment and treatment service, we do not undertake this directly with 

schools. Instead, ARDS provides advice directly to children and their parents/caregivers on oral 

hygiene, diet (including consumption of sugary foods and drinks), fluoridation and other factors 

affecting oral health. 












